Minutes March 14, 2022
The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following members
present: Mayor Edwin Blount, Commissioner Syble Spruill, Commissioner/Mayor Pro Tem Ronald
Ambrose and Commissioner Brenda Logan. Commissioner Joel Harris was not present for the meeting.
Commissioner Ambrose provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the February meeting(s).
Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

Unfinished Business:

-No unfinished business
New Business:

-David Clifton, town citizen, appeared before the board with concerns about the brown water issue in town.
Mr. Clifton informed the board that he was paying over $250 a month on water and sewer to have clothes
ruined, not being able to drink the water and multiply other problems. He feels something needs to be done
to figure out what the problem is. The board informed Mr. Clifton that they are working on the issue.
-Commissioner Ambrose moved to installed blow off values in five locations and rent equipment to install
the values. Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-Commissioner Spruill moved to accepted the 2022 IRS standard mileage rates presented by the clerk.
Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-Lowell Taylor, CPA for the town, presented the fiscal year 2020-2021 audit to the board. Mr. Taylor
informed the board that the town got a clean audit report for the year. Mr. Taylor went over each material
weakness and all other matters involving internal control that are opportunities for strengthening internal
controls and operating efficiency that came to their attention during the audit. *A copy of the financial

statements is in the town office for the public to view.
-Commissioner Spruill moved to accept the amended audit contract for FY 2020-2021. Commissioner

Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-The clerk informed the board that Sara Phelps wanted to pass along to them that Cycle NC would be
traveling through Creswell on April 22" heading to Somerset. Creswell will be a rest stop for that day.
-Budget Workshop is set for April 13%, 2022 at 6 p.m.

AfZ further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
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